DARSHAM ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2011
The Annual Parish Meeting was held on Tuesday 12th April 2011 at 7.45pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Butler, Field, Maclachlan, Mayhew, Rhys-Evans, Reeves & Wilson.

In attendance County Cllr. R Leighton and 8 member of the public.

APOLOGIES.  Received from District Cllr. B Slater, PCSO Newson & Mrs Wharton
MINUTES. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, it was agreed to be taken as read. The minutes were duly passed and signed. A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards was also signed.

CHAIRMANS REPORT. Cllr. Coates-Smith reported on the work of the council during the past year, including details of planning applications and  the production of a Housing Needs Survey. He stated that the council intended to produce a development plan for the future in line with the Local Development framework which is currently on hold. He continues to sit on the Sizewell Parish Liaison Group.
He thanked all the councillors & clerk together with CC R Leighton & DC B Slater for their hard work and support of the council over the last year. He also paid tribute to Cllr Shirley Fields work over the last 19 years as Councillor, Chairman & Clerk to the council.

VILLAGE HALL REPORT. Cllr. Reeves Village Hall rep gave a report  on the work of the Hall Management Committee. They have been busy over the last 12 months working with possible developers for a new village hall on the existing site or elsewhere in the village. Progress is being made, all but slowly and the wishes of the village will have to be met. Details of the finances were given which are in a healthy condition. A small amount of repair & maintenance work is continuing on the existing hall.  

FOOTPATH REPORT. Cllr. Rhys-Evans reported on the state of the public footpaths in the village. All were in good condition due to the good weather but this can change.
EMERGENCY PLAN. Cllr Reeves reported that a sub-committee had been formed to update the parish emergency plan. Work was still in progress but each house in the parish should have a copy by the end of the summer.

ALLOTMENT REPORT. Cllr Mayhew reported on the allotments. The number of tenants in the last year had increased from 9 to 13, with some being half plots this meant 11 allotments were in use. Rents had been raised from £10 to £12.
HEDGEROW SURVEY REPORT. No report was given.
LOCAL HISTORY REPORT. Mr R Reeve, Local History Recorder gave a report on the work he has carried out in the last year. 

POLICE REPORT. A written report was submitted by PCSO Newson detailing the crimes in the parish for the last year. This report showed that Darsham continued to be a safe place to live. 

COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT. County Cllr. R. Leighton reported on the work of the County Council concentrating on the changes that have been forced upon it by reduction in finance from central government.
DISTRICT COUNCIL REPORT. District Cllr. B Slater submitted a written report also detailing the work of the District Council and the savings it was making due to severe financial constrictions. Many services have been linked with Waveney DC and local groups were being sought to assist with many other services.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS. Cllr Coates-Smith gave details of proposal to submit a Parish Development Plan to SCDC planning dept outlining the wishes of the parish with regard to this matter.
A public meeting would be called after the election to gather the ideas of parishioners.

There was little comment by those present at this stage.

The Chairman thanked all those who had given reports.

The meeting ended at 9.05pm.

Note: Written reports are on file.

